
October 27, 2021 

 

Hon. Phil Mendelson, Chair 

Committee of the Whole of the 

Council of the District of Columbia 

 

Regarding: PR 24-359, Board of Directors of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority 

Tracy Hadden Loh Appointment Resolution of 2021 

 

Dear Chairman and members of the Committee: 

 

Please accept these comments on behalf of the Coalition for Smarter Growth, the leading non-profit 

organization in the D.C. region advocating for walkable, bikeable, inclusive, transit-oriented 

communities as the most sustainable and equitable way for the DC region to grow and provide 

opportunities for all. 

 

We wish to express our support for Tracy Hadden Loh, PhD, for WMATA Board. Dr. Loh is eminently 

qualified to represent both the interests of the District of Columbia residents, and the region as a whole. 

She brings years of experience and expertise in regional governance, land use, and transportation issues. 

Dr. Loh is a life-long and regular user of WMATA and other transit systems. This makes Dr. Loh an 

intellectual leader on transit and urban land use policy while also being grounded in practical experience 

as a transit rider and DC resident.  

 

We ask the Committee to approve Dr. Loh’s appointment.  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Cheryl Cort 

Policy Director 

 

 

   

  
  


